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Ecumenical Ministries of Perinton, Inc. 
Board of Directors Meeting 

March 2, 2020 @ Perinton Presbyterian 
 
 

MINUTES 
 
Present: Directors: Sue Amrine, Judy Burgeson, Ray Buchanan,  

Kevin Cooman, Rick Hill, Nancy Hutchings, Warren Knapp, Pat May, Lois 
Rixner, Dave Wideman 

   
Also Present: Ministry representatives: 
  Joyce – PMUNY  
  Mark Stevens – Perinton Congregations for Flower City Habitat for Humanity 
                         Bob Clement – Guest of Dave Wideman  
 
Absent: James Brekovsky, George Havens, Brentley Smith 
   
President Kevin C called the meeting to order. 
 
Rick H moved to approve the minutes of the December quarterly meeting and Dave W.  
seconded the motion; the motion was approved.   
 
PERINTON  CONGREGATIONS FOR FLOWER CITY HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 
Mark S. reported that at the January meeting, the group decided to move forward with building a 
house this year. The house will be at 79 Lime St., with the groundbreaking to occur on May 16. 
Volunteers could begin work a few weeks after that. They will be in a 6 month build schedule 
and the house should be finished in Mid-Nov.  
They will build a shed off-site; therefore, the kids under 16 will be able to work on it under our 
supervision.  
 
Question from Pat M.: Is the Josanna neighborhood completed?  
Response from Mark S.: No, however, FCHH has fulfilled its pledge.  
 
PMUNY  
Joyce brought the February 24th newspaper containing an article about S.T.A.R. – “Strategic 
Training Advancing Re-Entry”. Joyce’s part as a facilitator in the program is mentioned in the 
story. She was very excited about the program because she can already see that rehabilitation is 
occurring as a result. She took some time to tell us how the program works and the requirements 
to be accepted into it.  
 
STOP THE STIGMA 
Although there was not a representative from the group, several Board members had been to the 
The  Jordyn  Keeley  Memorial  Art  and  Writing  Competition.  Both  attendance  and  art 
submissions were down even though submissions were from all over Monroe County. Currently 
they don’t have an overabundance of active kids.  
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ANNUAL REPORT 
The annual report has been sent out to each of the churches 
 
NEW BUSINESS  - WEBSITE EXPLANATION 
Kevin has re-arranged where files will be put on the website.  
Initially a folder for each meeting will be created and all reports will be put there.  
However, he has also created a folder for each ministry. All reports from each ministry will be 
copied into their folder from the meeting folder so that it will be easier for us to track what is 
going on within the individual ministries.  
Although we can look at all of the files, we cannot add, delete or edit them – only people with 
the permissions will be able to do that.  
Some of the files, i.e., the roster are still password protected.  
 
There being no further business, Judy B. moved that the meeting be adjourned. It was accepted 
by acclamation. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lois Rixner, Acting Secretary 
 
 
 


